
Greenbank Family Update – March 27, 2020 

Are any of you in need?  If so, please contact the church office, and we will find a way to assist you. 
Office contact info:  office@greenbankcoc.org or 302-994-3800. Office hours: MWF 9-3 
 
A Message from Our Minister 
 

Dear church family, 
 

  I miss you! I miss our interactions. I miss our singing. I miss our coming together. I am glad that we have 
phones and internet to be able to connect. However, there is nothing greater than being in each other’s 
company and worshiping God together in the same place. 
 

  It may be a while until the stay at home order is lifted and we are able to safely assemble. In the 
meantime, I want you to know that you are in my thoughts. I share the sentiments of the Apostle Paul in 
his letter to Timothy in 2 Timothy 1:4, "...  I constantly remember you night and day in my 
prayers.  Recalling your tears, I long to see you so that I may be filled with joy." 
 

  The most profound and significant thing I can say to all of you is this: Don't Be Discouraged - God is still on 
the throne and this too shall pass.  Let that feeling of anxiety and being overwhelmed slide off your back, 
and drop you to your knees in prayer before Jehovah Jireh – the Lord who provides.  
 

  The elders and I love you and are praying for you daily. Please let us know if there is any way we can 
minister to your needs. Be safe, stay strong, and I look forward to singing His praises with you soon! 
 

Your friend and minister,  
Domingo 
  
PRAYER & PRAISE 
Jeff Clark: a co-worker was sent home with a fever; Jeff and a few other colleagues are currently in 
quarantine  
Angela Mitchell: her aunt, Minnie Wilson, passed away unexpectedly last week 
Faye & Courtney Gillespie: both have the flu & Faye also has a sinus infection 
Bob Crusco:  outpatient dialysis 
Pray for a slow down to the spread of COVID-19.   
Cover all essential workers in prayer: Doctors, nurses, law enforcement, firefighters, paramedics, postal & 
transit workers, grocers, and many, many more.  
Those whose jobs have closed – employee & employer: that businesses will be able to recover from the 
shut down. 
Our government leaders who are working around the clock to find ways to bring relief. 

We are only listing current requests here. If you have an item for prayer or praise, please email it to the 
church office office@greenbankcoc.org to be included in our weekly list. For those people and ministries 
that are on our ongoing prayer lists, please visit our website www.greenbankcoc.org and look at the 
bulletin posted on March 15, 2020 for the most recent list. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

- We have a new phone number for connecting to our worship service through conference call. See 
option #3 below. 

- All worship services, Bible classes, and ministry meetings are suspended until further notice. 
- Our food pantry is closed until, at least, April 16.  



SPECIAL ACCOMMODATIONS 

Options for Connecting to Sunday Worship (10:30 a.m.)  & Wednesday Bible Study (7:00 p.m.) 

PLEASE NOTE:  You do NOT need to have a Facebook account to view the live feed through our website.  

1) Facebook Live: http://www.facebook.com/greenbankchurchofchrist 

2) Greenbank website: www.greenbankcoc.org  Click on the Facebook Live tab on the menu bar at the top 
of the page. 

3) Conference call:  Dial +1 (646) 749-3122  Enter Access Code 947 684 973# 

OPTIONS FOR GIVING (if you are able & desire to maintain regular giving) 

1) Write a check and mail to 511 Greenbank Road, Wilmington, DE 19808, or hold all checks until we begin 
meeting again. 

2) Cash givers can set aside your contributions and bring them when we begin meeting again. 

3) Online giving: A PayPal option has been set up on our website www.greenbankcoc.org. Click on the 
“Donate” button and follow the instructions. (Note: there is a small fee assessed from each donation.) 


